CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

MARCH 15, 2010
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Cammie Taylor at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, March 15, 2010.

Present were Council Members Jimann Cozzen, Dale Klegstad, Travis Rector, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Cammie Taylor.

Absent none.

Also present were Cindy Adams, Allen Olson and Dan Nordine with the Kittson County Museum Board, Darlene Brown and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.

Those representing the Kittson County Museum Board were in to ask the council if anything would ever get done with the ditch on the east side of the Museum.  The ditch does not drain and sits full of water which attracts mosquitoes.  The issue has been brought up for the last several years.  The maintenance worker and Glenn Anderson did take a look at it last year. The council told the clerk to contact Glenn Anderson to see when he could do the work.   

The clerk reported water shut-off’s for the month.  The maintenance worker informed the clerk that in Lancaster when someone’s water is shut off there is a 24 hour wait before the city will turn the water back on.  This is another incentive for people to pay their bills on time and avoid having their water shut off.  The clerk asked if the council would like to add this to the City’s Water & Sewer Policy.  Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to add the following to the City of Lake Bronson Water & Sewer Policy: No service will be reconnected until after a 24 hour wait from the time the water was shut off.  This shall be effective immediately.       
Cozzen made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the February 16, 2010 minutes.

Storeby made a motion, seconded by Cozzen, and carried out unanimously to approve the 2010 Township Fire Contracts.
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Klegstad, and carried out unanimously to adopt and approve the City of Lake Bronson Conflict of Interest/Code of Ethics Policy.

Cozzen made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to adopt the City General Records Retention Schedule from the Minnesota Historical Society.  The clerk will send the notification to the MHS. 

Cozzen made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve Resolution 03152010, a Resolution appointing the City Clerk to set up a designation process for city fund balances based on the guidelines established by the City Council.

Old business was discussed.  The Revolving Loan Fund Committee asked the clerk if payments were made on the loans to Arnie’s Market.  The clerk stated that she had received payments for February and March, however, the checks were post dated and would not be deposited until the end of the month.    
New business was discussed.  Council Member Storeby mentioned that the Improvement Committee was planning another “August Fest” or day of events for the summer and they are looking at July 31, 2010.  This would include having a street dance.  The day is not certain yet as they are still checking to make sure that it does not conflict with the surrounding communities events.  Rector made a motion, seconded by Cozzen, and carried out unanimously to approve a street dance.  Once the date is finalized, the clerk will notify the Sheriff’s Department.
The council reviewed a letter from the Kittson County Auditor in regards to two parcels of property which the city has an interest in that delinquent taxes are due on.  The letter explains the procedure they follow to collect.

The Minnesota Pollution Control Agency sent notification that the City has been confirmed as a recipient of a Minnesota Wastewater Treatment Facility Operational Award for outstanding operation, maintenance and management of the city’s wastewater treatment system.

A Minnesota Benefit Association invoice was reviewed by the council members.  The clerk asked that they check the individual monthly premiums to see if they want to keep their policies or make any changes to them.     
Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.  
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Cozzen, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, April 19, 2010.  

___________________________________

Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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